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It is with great pleasure and pride that I welcome you to our Presentation Assembly for 2022.  
I would like to acknowledge the Wiradjuri people who are the traditional custodians of our land and 
extend that respect to all Aboriginal people here today. Acknowledging country is a very important 
step in closing the gap that still exists today for Aboriginal people. For me it is about being respectful, 
acknowledging our past and moving forward together. 
 
Another year has gone by with perspectives gained, lessons learned and lots of memories made. It has 
been a year of firsts for some and a year of lasts for others. For all of us, however it has been a year of 
learning, the most important thing we can ever do in life and something we should never stop.         
Presentation day is one of my favourite days on the school calendar where we recognise the               
achievements of our students and celebrate our successes. It also means we have nearly made it 
through another crazy year of ups and downs.  
 
I’d like to take this opportunity to say thank you to the whole school community for welcoming me 
with open arms and providing me with the opportunity to lead our beautiful school. This year has been 
one of the most enjoyable and rewarding years of my career and I feel extremely humbled and grateful 
to work in such an empowered and enthusiastic community. Becoming Principal of Tottenham       
Central School has been an incredible opportunity, one I take very seriously and one I take great pride 
in. Change can sometimes be daunting, and it may have been challenging and daunting to have a new 
principal. But change is inevitable and also essential. If we are not moving forward, we are falling       
behind and at Tottenham Central School we want to be at the forefront of change leading the way for 
our colleagues in education because we have the team to do so. It has been a fruitful year of change 
and one I am thrilled to have been a part of.  
 
Thank you to our P and C and AECG led by Sharon and Di for their ongoing support of our school.    
Without your consultation, advice, support and feedback we would not be the school we are today. I 
look forward to continuing our partnerships in 2023. I would particularly like to thank the P and C for 
their efforts of fundraising to ensure advanced opportunities for our students. It is greatly appreciated. 
Amidst the challenges of 2022, Tottenham Central School has continued to flourish. I would like to offer 
my sincere thanks to the staff team who are committed to ensuring our students are known, valued 
and cared for and who give up so much of their own time to dedicate to extracurricular activities to    
ensure our students are not disadvantaged due to their location. The staff at Tottenham Central School 
have an extremely strong work ethic and passion for our community that I hope rubs off on our          
students. I have loved becoming part of their team and could not be more grateful for the work they 
have done this year to reflect and evaluate. I look forward to continuing to move mountains for our    
students in 2023.  
 
Thank you and congratulations to our beautiful students, the reason we are all here today. They are 
motivated and enthusiastic in their learning and strive to do their best every day. They epitomise        
excellence, respect and responsibility and honestly, they are simply fun to hang out with. Who else will 
tell you your hair looks messy or that you look beautiful today Mrs Bush or teach me the myriad of 
handball and touch football rules that I continually break. I look forward to challenging you again on 
the handball court, and on the footy field. Although I know that I will never win a running race at the 
athletics carnival, it can’t hurt to try right? Maybe I’ll have the cross country in the bag! I look forward to 
sitting on the floor in K/1/2, socialising in the playground with Secondary, doing puzzles with 5/6 and 
hanging out in the 3/4 classroom. I can’t think of a better way to spend a workday. Thank you for a 
wonderful year of learning and fun.  
 
Not all students will have the opportunity to receive an award today, but I am proud of each and every 
one of you and I have loved getting to know you. Congratulations to all students on a very successful 
year.  
 
Tottenham Central School, thank you for a wonderful 2022. Have a relaxing and refreshing break with 
your families and I look forward to continuing our journey in 2023.  

Angela Bush—Principal 

Principal’s message  
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Tottenham Central School 

2022 Presentation Ceremony 

 
Primary Academic Awards 

 

Kindergarten Book Awards: 

For Consistent Effort 

Alexa Brennan 

Patrick Chase 

Hannah Ellem 

Lucy Jarvis 

Sophie Larkings 

Harvey Smith 

Christopher Temmen 

Eesha Vaniya 

Vasudev Vaniya 

Oscar Wales 

 

Year 1 Book Awards: 

Lila Greig   Academic Achievement  

Samara Klante  Consistent Effort and Improvement  

 

 

Year 2 Book Awards: 

Annalise Klante  Academic Achievement  

Lexi Fishpool  Consistent Effort and Achievement 

Emma Larkings  Most Improved 
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Year 3 Book Award: 

Toby Chase   Academic Achievement 

Arlie Baker   Consistent Effort and Achievement 

Katie Ellem   Most Improved 

 

 

 

Year 4 Book Awards: 

Max Fishpool  Academic Achievement 

Levi Brodin (absent) Consistent Effort and Achievement 

Marty Fulton  Most Improved 

 

 

Year 5 Book Awards: 

Angus Paterson (absent) Academic Achievement 

Kate Radford   Academic Achievement 

Filo Filemu    Consistent Effort and Improvement 

 

 

Year 6 Book Awards: 

Nathan Klante  Dux of Primary 

Billy Baldwinson  Consistent Effort and Achievement 

Kate Attenborough Consistent Effort and  Improvement 
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Secondary Academic Awards 
 
Year 7 Awards: 
  
Elijah Scott (absent) Overall Academic Achievement plus certificates for:  
Academic Achievement in English, Science, Geography    
Effort and Application in Technology (Mandatory), Music 
 
Billy Simpson  Overall Effort and Application plus certificates for: 
Academic Achievement in Mathematics, History, Personal Development, Health and Physical 
Education 
Effort and Application in Languages Other Than English—Aboriginal 
 
Year 8 Awards: 
 
Ben Williams  Overall Effort and Application plus certificate for: Effort and Appli-
cation in Mathematics, Science, Geography, Technology (Mandatory), Languages Other Than       
English—Aboriginal 
  
Drew Pollard  Certificates for: 
Commitment and diligence in English 
Effort and Application in History 
 
Shai Handsaker (absent) Certificate for: 
Effort and Application in Personal Development, Health and Physical Education, Music 
  
Year 9 Awards: 
  
Shauna Pollard  Overall Effort and Application plus certificate for: 
Effort and Application in English, Mathematics, Science, History, Agriculture 
 
Year 10 Awards: 
   
Maddi Loftus  Overall Academic Achievement plus certificates for: 
Academic Achievement in Mathematics, Science, Geography, Personal Development, Health 
and Physical Education, Industrial Technology, Agriculture 
Effort and Application in English, History       
  
Year 11 Awards: 
  
Bailey Cross (absent) Overall Effort and Application plus certificate for: 
Effort and Application in English Studies, Work Studies, Hospitality, Sport, Lifestyle and       
Recreation, Visual Design 
 
Isaac Noakes (absent) Certificates for: 
Effort and Application in Modern History 
Certificate for Academic Achievement – Primary Industries 
Certificate for Academic Effort - Modern History 
 
Year 12 Awards: 
 
Dominic Vincent (absent) Certificate for: Effort and Application in Primary Industries 
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Sports Awards 

 
 
 

Lorraine Stonham Swimming Trophy 
For outstanding primary swimming awarded to Marty Fulton 

 
The Rose Martin Trophy 

For overall sportsperson awarded to Jenavieve Lloyd-Small 
 

The P&C Trophy  
For best all round sportsperson awarded to Billy Baldwinson 

 
The Lindsay Trophy 

For sportsmanship in primary awarded to Nathan Klante 
 

Western School Sports Association 
Certificate of recognition for state representation awarded to:  

Billy Baldwinson for tennis  
Billy Baldwinson for athletics 
Marty Fulton for swimming 

Bailey Lloyd-Small for cross country 
 

Sarah Lindsay Trophy 
For Secondary Sportsmanship awarded to Elijah Scott (absent) 

 
NSW Premier’s Challenge Award for Primary 

Awarded to Tom Baldwinson 
 

NSW Premier’s Challenge Award for Secondary 
Awarded to Billy Simpson 

 
House Competition Trophy 

 Swimming—LATHAM 
 Cross Country—LATHAM 

 Athletics—BAILES 
 
 
 
 
 
 



ENCOURAGING ALL IN THE AIM TO BETTER OUR BEST 

EXCELLENCE  RESPECT  RESPONSIBILITY 

Other awards 
 
 

Victor Jarvis Award 
Awarded to Maddi Loftus 

 
The Susan Fishpool Memorial Music Trophy 

Awarded to Lila Greig 
 

ICPA Tottenham Branch Scholarship Award 
Awarded to Isabelle Brodin (absent) 

 
Gobondery Teachers Association Scholarship Award 

Primary awarded to Angus Paterson (absent) 
Secondary awarded to Shauna Pollard 

 
Tullamore Local AECG Scholarship 

Primary awarded to Leo Peckham (absent) 
Secondary awarded to Drew Pollard 

 
CWA Oxley Group Educational Grant 

Awarded to Ella Brennan 
 

The Rose Martin Debating/Public Speaking Trophy 
Awarded to Nathan Klante 

 
Choir Trophy 

Awarded to Heidi Jarvis 
 

Australian Defence Force Long Tan Leadership Teamwork Award 
Awarded to Maddi Loftus 

 
Citizenship Awards 

Awarded to Elijah Scott (Secondary) (absent) 
Kate Attenborough (Primary) 

 
Year 6 Presentation 

Awarded to Kate Attenborough, Billy Baldwinson, Ella Brennan, Fergus Chase,                   
Joshua Klante, Nathan Klante, Kate Larkings, Jenavieve Lloyd-Small 

 
Year 12 Presentation 

Awarded to Thomas Brennan and Dominic Vincent (absent) 
 

Induction of School Captains 
 School Captain for 2022    Maddi Loftus 
 Primary School Captains for 2022  Kate Radford and Tom Baldwinson  
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Swimming carnival nomination form and notes 2023 
Swimming carnival nomination forms have been sent home for the swimming carnival next year. 
These need to be returned as soon as possible. For those parents with 8 year old children in Year 1, it is 
easier to complete the nomination form now and send it in then see how they go over the holidays. If 
you feel your child cannot swim in the carnival they can be taken out at the beginning of next year. A 
note will be generated on Sentral to give your child permission to swim in the carnival. 
 
 
 
 
 

Yearbook 2022 
We are pleased to announce a full colour 2022 yearbook will be distributed next year to each family. 
Watch this space! Extra copies can be purchased for $15 with limited copies available. Pre-order at the 
office. 
 
Canberra Excursion 
On Monday morning, 5 December, 40 of our students left Tottenham early and travelled the long way 
to Canberra.  
Students were given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on 
Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy. The Australian Government recognises the            
importance of all young Australians being able to visit the national capital as part of their Civics and        
Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion the Australian                 
Government contributed funding of $30 per student under the Parliament and Civics Education         
Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of the 
excursion. The students participated in many educational and recreational activities throughout the 
week at different venues including Parliament House, Australian War Memorial, National Museum, 
Royal Australian Mint, National 
Capital Exhibition Centre, National 
Electoral Education Centre, 
Questacon, Cockington Green,   
Dinosaur Museum, Australian      
Institute of Sport, laser tag and   
cycling. 
Thank you to Mrs Horsburgh, Mrs 
Adam, Mrs Attenborough and Mrs 
Lindsay for accompanying the    
students for the week.  
A huge thank you also to Andrew 
and Carol Spencer for organising 
our trip and the generous            
contributions from the Australia 
Government, Tottenham P & C, 
Robinson Grain, Tottenham Lions 
Club and the school, which went a 
long way to subsidising costs. 

School news  

Congratulations to our canteen 
and PBL award recipients for 

the end of Term 4! 
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Uniform requirements for 2023 

School Uniform 
 

The P & C and parents in this community support the concept of a school uniform. Parents 
are strongly requested to  ensure their children wear the correct uniform every day. We also 
ask parents to make sure all items of clothing are marked clearly with the child’s family 
name, at least, so that they can be returned if mislaid. 
 

PRIMARY GIRLS 

Summer 
∞ Tartan/cotton check princess line dress, longer short sleeve, peter-pan collar, zipped back. Medium shade 
plain blue collar to match tartan. Both materials are available from the school. Black shoes and white socks. 

∞ Tartan/cotton check shorts, elastic or fitted waist. Internal pocket, no cuffs. Shorts are to be no higher than 
5cm above knee when kneeling. White polo shirt with royal blue trim and emblem. 

Winter 
∞ Tartan (winter weight material) tunic, white polo shirt with royal trim and emblem or plain white blouse, navy 
tights or stockings.  

∞ Tartan trousers with fitted or elastic waist. No cuffs. Blue school sloppy joe and/or school spray jacket. 

PRIMARY BOYS 

Summer 
Grey school shorts, sky blue polo shirt with royal blue trim and emblem, grey socks and 
black shoes. 

Winter 
Grey school trousers, sky blue polo shirt with royal blue trim and emblem, school sloppy joe and/or school spray 
jacket and black shoes. 
 
SECONDARY GIRLS 

Summer 
∞ Navy polyester/viscose pull on Harwood skort and/or navy Flexiwaist skirt. Navy and sky blue polo shirt with 
emblem or plain white blouse, white socks and black shoes. 

∞ Deep navy polyester/viscose formal shorts, featuring a neat straight leg cut and button detailing. Shorts to 
measure no higher than 5 cm above the knee when kneeling. Navy and sky blue polo shirt with emblem, or 
plain white blouse, white socks and black shoes. 
 
Winter 
∞ Navy polyester/viscose Flexiwaist skirt, navy and sky blue polo shirt with emblem, or plain white blouse with 
collar, navy or skin coloured tights. Navy school jumper with emblem or, sloppy joe and/or school winter jacket 
and black shoes. 
 
SECONDARY BOYS 

Summer 
Grey shorts, dark navy and sky blue polo shirt with emblem, grey socks and black shoes. 
 
Winter 
Grey school trousers, dark navy and sky blue polo shirt with emblem. Navy school jumper or school sloppy joe 
and / or school winter jacket, grey socks and black shoes. 
 
SPORTS UNIFORM 

Boys and Girls 
Royal blue shorts, royal blue/white sport polo shirt, royal blue plain track pants white socks and joggers. 
Optional – Royal blue polar fleece/half zip jumper with emblem. 
 
HATS 

Students are required to wear hats. 
School hats/beanies are available from the office. During Terms 1 and 4, a “no hat, no play” rule is observed. 
 
Note: Black school shoes must have a closed, impermeable top that completely covers the foot. This is a 
mandatory requirement for practical subjects, e.g. Science and the technology subjects. 
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SRC COLOUR RUN 2022! 
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Secondary Requirements List 
Below is the requirements list for secondary students for next year. 

Secondary news  

 
 

 Secondary Assessment  
Schedule 

 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

 
Term 4 
Week 11 

  

 
N/A 

 
N/A 

 
Year 11—N/A 
Year 12—N/A 
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Principal Mrs Angela Bush 
  
Assistant Principal Mrs. Meggan Adam (relieving) 
  
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs. Sarah Lindsay 
  
P & C President Mrs Sharon Medcalf 
  
Tottenham Central School 
Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
Tottenham Central School 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or  request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

Contact us 

 Calendar  

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

 
TERM 1 

2022  MONDAY  TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

WEEK 1 
     

WEEK 2 
 
 

   2 Feb 
 
School                  
Development Day 

3 
 
SDD 

WEEK 3 

6 
 
SDD 
 

7 
 
Students return for 
2022 

8 9 10 
 
Swimming Carnival 

HEAT WEEK 

WEEK 10 

12 
 
 

13 14 
Presentation Day 
 
Class parties/disco/
Secret Santa/Colour 
run 

15 16 
 
Last day for           
students 
 
Wellbeing Day 

WEEK 11 

19 
 
Staff Development 
Day 

    

 
     

Reminders: 

 Term 1 2023, students begin on Tuesday, 7 February 

 Please ensure all belongings are clearly labelled for the beginning of the new school year 

 Any changes to address, phone numbers, student medical conditions or other important details should be 

given to our office staff as soon as possible. This will help us with communication and keeping all students 

safe.  

 The school office will be open on Friday 3  and Monday 6 February, 2023 for all enquiries. 
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The staff and students at 
Tottenham Central School 

would like to wish        
everyone a safe and        

relaxing holiday.  Have a 
wonderful Christmas. We 

look forward to seeing      
refreshed, smiling faces on 
Tuesday, 7 February 2023. 
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